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MINUTES
PRESENT:
Carol Maga (Chair), Richard Akers, Terence Elliott, James Eyestone, Frank Hernandez, Bruce King, Darlene Poe 
ABSENT:
Ryan Huddleston 
I.  Placement of the 50 Donated Trees
Bruce reported that E.B.M.U.D. is donating 50 sequoia trees to the campus and a place to plant them must be found.  The trees will grow to be 75 – 100 feet tall.  Bruce would like to put them along Mission Bell Drive near the fence across from the bus stop down to El Portal Drive.  The second choice would be near the scoreboard near the football field.  A third option would be near the tennis courts.  He passed around a campus map showing the three locations.  Richard asked if the trees are planted along Mission Bell Drive, how far they would be from the apartments behind the fence because this could cause problems for the residents in future years.  Bruce responded that the trees would be planted far enough away not to damage the apartments.  Terence expressed concern about safety and people hiding behind the trees.  Bruce said there would be a 10-foot skirt at the bottom of each tree so there would be no branches low enough to hide behind.  

After a discussion, Darlene suggested the Council go along with what Bruce is recommending because he is the manager of buildings and grounds.       
Plan of Action
1. The 50 donated trees will be planted along Mission Bell Drive from El Portal Drive to across the street from the bus stop.
II.  What Can Be Done About Non-CCC People Taking Recycling Materials?
Bruce reported that several MCHS students attended the September 7 Sustainability Committee meeting.  The students would like to recycle cans, bottles, and plastics on campus as a fundraising effort.  Bruce agreed to work with the students to find a storage area.  Bruce had concerns about the many non-CCC people who come on campus to collect recycling items from the recycling and garbage containers.  He wanted to know if Operations Council should ask Police Services to stop outsiders from removing the recycling.
Frank mentioned that there is a history of students collecting the recycling on campus in the past, but it didn’t last after those students moved on.  MCHS students then tried to do this but it was not successful.  He asked if the Sustainability Committee will be able to sustain this.  There will always be people willing to dive for recyclables.  In the past, special containers were built for this, but when those students moved on the effort did not last.  New containers must be built to store the recyclables after the students collect them or people will always be removing them.  Darlene had concerns about the location of the special containers because of ants.  They should be located outside.
Terence said he doesn’t like non-CCC people coming on campus and walking through the buildings to collect recyclables.  He thinks there should be a policy prohibiting non-CCC people from going through trash and recycling containers inside college buildings.  Bruce added that they often take the trash can liners, which causes a lot of work for the custodians.  They also remove garbage from the garbage bins while looking for cans and leave the garbage on the ground.  Darlene asked who will be the staff to confront these people.  No one from Police Services was at the meeting to ask them about this issue.  

Plans of Action
1. Bruce will ask the MCHS students to submit a plan of how they are going to do this.  Will they take recyclables out of the blue bins, the trash cans, or both?  Bruce will bring their plan to the next meeting
2. This will be on the next agenda so that Police Services can discuss the options.  
III.  Parking in Lot 16
Carol reported that CCC is in the middle of discussing with the civil engineer what to do about Lot 16.  There is a sink hole in the middle of the parking lot.  It will cost approximately $400,000 to repair the sink hole and pour new asphalt.  Even if there will be a community garden planted there, there would be room for a few parking spaces in that lot.  Darlene asked about the safety hazard.  Bruce replied that it is a very deep sink hole and it will get worse when it rains.  
We have lost about 40 parking spaces since this lot has been closed.  Carol asked if people have been getting complaints about these parking spots being gone, and no one said they have received any more complaints than usual.  Carol was leaning towards putting the community garden in Lot 16 if the grant goes through and putting fewer dollars into Lot 16 repair.  Bruce added that Lot 16 never filled up in the past.  
Plans of Action 
1. Lot 16 will be converted to a community garden so the college can save the money.  Linda Cherry felt that the community garden grant was in the final stages but no one has taken it on since she retired.
2. Carol will talk to President McKinley Williams about the status of the community garden grant.
IV.  Other    
A.  Locking Buildings on the Weekends
Darlene reported that she received an e-mail that Police Services found some buildings unlocked during the weekend.  People put newspapers in the doors to keep them open.  Faculty need to make sure the doors are secure when they leave rooms and buildings.  If faculty prop doors open to let students in, they need to remove the props.    

Plans of Action 

1. Darlene will forward the e-mail to Carol Maga.
2. Carol will alert the deans and Kenny Purizaga.
B.  Dress Code
Terence said a student dress code should be a college-wide discussion.  He has a problem with sagging pants on young men.      

C.  Replacing Terence on Operations Council
Plan of Action 

1. This will be on the September 27 agenda.
The meeting adjourned at 9:50 a.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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